
February 14, 2022 

The Board of Assessors met at 7:45 a.m. Mr. Reardon, Mr. Clark and Mr. 
Laverty were present. 

The minutes of the previous session were read. On motion by Mr. Reardon, 
seconded by Mr. Laverty, passed unanimously, the minutes were accepted 
as read. 

The Board opened the session to public participation. 

Deborah Talanian, of lower Gaden Road, joined the meeting following up 
on a petition filed by all the residents. The Board further discussed the 
impact of the High School Project on streets surrounding the high school 
complex. 

There were no other questions from the public. 

The Board met with Mr. Floyd Carmen, Town Treasurer, for an update on 
current tax collections, the high school project and other financial topics. 

Mr. Reardon, the Chairman of the Board, attended PILOT Meetings with the 
Belmont Hill School and the Belmont Day School with the Belmont Select 
Board. As a result of these meetings Mr. Reardon discussed further 
changes to the annual PILOT Request that would better reflect services 
provided to tax exempt services. 

The following bills/vouchers were ordered paid: 

MCAA (dues) 
Crystal Rock (water & delivery) 

dated 02/07/2022 
dated 02/01/2022 

The Board signed the Invoice Report dated 2/18/2022 for two invoices 
amounting to $90.87. 

The weekly list(s) of taxes exempted or abated was (were) signed: 
2/4/2022 and 2/11/2022. The taxes exempted totaled $592.14. 

On motion by Mr. Clark, seconded by Mr. Reardon, passed unanimously, 
the Board went into executive session at 9:05 a.m. for the purpose of 
acting on applications for exemptions. The following applications were 
acted upon:* 








